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Term 2, Week 10                                                                        30th  June, 2017

PRINCIPAL’S COLUMN 
Dear St John the Apostle Community, 

Farewells and welcome 

This week we farewell Mrs Rose Lee who will give birth to her beautiful baby very soon. We wish her and her family 

much joy and happiness and look forward to meeting her baby in the coming months. We will welcome back Mrs Megan 

Thomas who will teach 1 Blue for the remainder of the year. 

Farwell and thank you to Mr Angus Karo who has taught all of our students in the Library during the term and taught in 

1 Blue each Friday. He is looking forward to beginning teaching in Japan in the coming months. 

We also welcome Mrs Raman Malik who will take over as the Teacher-Librarian for the remainder of the year and thank 

her for her enthusiasm and commitment to developing our students as young readers. 

Catholic school funding 

While the legislation around the new school funding package passed successfully through the Senate last week we have 

been informed that the government has recognised the needs of Catholic schools, providing transition funding for 2018. 

In addition, the unique circumstances of our ACT Catholic Schools has attracted a four year commitment to funding that 

provides greater certainty for families enrolling in our schools in 2018 and staff as well. The use of an SES (socio-

economic status) score applied to schools to determine the level of need for funding is under review and ACT Catholic 

schools welcome this. It is not an accurate representation of needs in our schools, particularly in the ACT. 

Thank you to all who recently supported the fight for fair funding and contacted members of parliament to ensure they 

understood the issue as it affects our school.  

Working With Vulnerable People 

We have recently updated our records of those with Working With Vulnerable People cards. Many of our records show 

that parents and visitors cards have expired. If you have renewed your card and not provided a copy could you please 

swing by the Front Office early next term and allow us the opportunity to copy the card for our records. We are required 

to keep this record up to date. 

The pace of the school term 

Schools have an interesting and unique rhythm. Most work places have ‘seasons’ to their work. There are times when 

work environments are busy and times when work slows down. It happens everywhere. 

Staff in schools work at a cracking pace for 10 weeks at a time. It is fast and demanding and occupies most of your time 

for the entire 10-week period. Families also reflect this in balancing work, sport, activities, drop-off and pick-up, etc for 

the 10-week period. It’s no wonder the holidays are a welcome reprieve for many. The opportunity to break from the 

pace into a more manageable ‘walk’ for two weeks helps all in the school prepare for the next sprint.  

 



 
 

Thank you all staff and families for your commitment, care and work throughout the term for the students in our care. It 

is always their journey of growth that provides us with the greatest pride and satisfaction for the work we do.  I hope 

you find the time to stop and breathe during the coming two weeks.  

 

 

Matthew Garton 

Principal (Acting) 

 

CATHOLIC LIFE & REFLECTION 
 

 

ñRabbi, where are you staying?ò 

He said to them, ñCome and seeò. John 1:38-39 

Last weekend I went to drop some cupcakes at a friend’s house. I had her address but not her phone number.  I had 
never been to her house and was a little nervous about knocking on the door. In the end I thought, ‘Oh well just do 
it.”  As I walked up the driveway I could see some writing above the door in chalk and a huge sense of relief washed over 
me as I realised I must be in the right place.  You see, earlier this year Fr Gerard blessed chalk at mass on The Feast of 
Epiphany. (see below for some more information). Through just some simple marks on a door frame.  I felt connected. 

 I hope that your holidays are restful and that you have time to connect with family and friends. 

“A traditional way of doing this is to use chalk to write above the home’s entrance, 20 + C + M + B + 17. The letters C, M, 
B have two meanings. They are the initials of the traditional names of the three magi: Caspar, Melchior, and Balthazar. 
They also abbreviate the Latin words Christus mansionem benedicat, “May Christ bless the house.” The “+” signs 
represent the cross and 2017 is the year.” 

http://www.carmelites.net/news/chalking-door-epiphany-house-blessing-2015/ 

 

Thank you to everyone who donated to Global School Partners last Friday. 

Through your generosity we raised enough money for the 38 children currently 

enrolled in the ELC at St George’s to receive a desk, chair, poster, set of pencils 

and a set of crayons each. 

Many blessings, 

 

 
Stephanie Stewart 

Religious Education Coordinator 

 

 

GENERAL SCHOOL NEWS 

https://exchange.cg.catholic.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?REF=SculRzVLVaFAWvd_IGFrVDCt1aEJ3etPN7p8YrRtoja8jOBXS7_UCAFodHRwOi8vd3d3LmNhcm1lbGl0ZXMubmV0L25ld3MvY2hhbGtpbmctZG9vci1lcGlwaGFueS1ob3VzZS1ibGVzc2luZy0yMDE1Lw..


 
 

Weekly Notes & Forms 

The  following notes have gone home  
this week and are currently on the school website or as an e-form on Skoolbag. 

¶ Year 1 Teacher 1 Blue, Terms 3 & 4 
 

Dates to Remember 

¶ 17th July  – Day One Term 3 

¶ 20th July – Year 5 Excursion to ‘Mr Stink’ at the Canberra Theatre 

¶ 21st July – NAIDOC Mass 

¶ 26th July – Grandparents Day 
 
 

Happy Birthday… 

Happy Birthday to Nicolai L, Tai J, Andrew C and Teeara M   
who all celebrated  birthdays during the last week.  
Happy birthday to the following children who will celebrate their birthdays during the 
holidays Steven K, Paige W,  Stefanie S, Ava N, Dihini S, Anthony V, Nathaniel K, Cameron M, 
Samuel M, Finn P, Natalie S, Noah W, Seth W, Bella D, Thomas J, Matilida M, Amelia M, Lidia 
S, Tahlia R, Benjamin W and Annaleise S. 
 
 

Clothing Pool Opening Hours 

Clothing pool will now be open Monday afternoons from 2:30pm-3:30pm 

every second Thursday afternoon from 2:30pm-3:30pm and 

Alternate Friday mornings, starting this week, even weeks (Week 8 & 10 ) from 8:45am-9:30am 

and afternoons, odd weeks (week 7 & 9) 2:30pm-3:30pm. 

 
Reading Challenge 

Please remember that the St John the Apostle Reading Challenge is currently underway. Read 10 books this term and 

you could be in the running for a free book of your choice. Entry forms are available at the Library.  Come and see us. 

http://sjaps.act.edu.au/newsletternotes/
https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://www.clipartlord.com/wp-content/uploads/2013/10/note2.png&imgrefurl=http://www.clipartlord.com/category/office-clip-art/note-clip-art/&h=800&w=800&tbnid=t4FVaYUG6hyM8M:&docid=bhBh8U4I-bi5UM&ei=5Aq4VpvEPIqz0gT1zKHABg&tbm=isch&ved=0ahUKEwibxvKhnOfKAhWKmZQKHXVmCGgQMwggKAAwAA


 
 

 

Celebrating Student Achievements 

Each week a small group of St John’s students participate 

in a Basketball Program at SFX for students from Culturally 

and Linguistically Diverse Backgrounds (CALD). This 

program is run by Cal Bruton, a member of the NBL Hall of 

Fame, and is funded by Charity Bounce through their 

Stand Tall program which seeks to engage young people 

with their schooling through sport.  

 

If you would like to see your child’s achievements on this 

page, please email to office.sjaps@cg.catholic.edu.au no 

later than 3:30pm on Wednesday afternoons. If it is 

received after this time it will be in the following week’s 

newsletter. We love to share our students’ successes with 

the school community. 
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Year 5 Maroon learning about photography 

  



 
 

 

The Entertainment Book is now available at the front office. $60.00 and full of amazing deals. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 


